
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Welcome Spring and bring on Summer! 
 
Once again, our lake community residents have survived 
yet another winter of mixed weather. The lake was 
blanketed in almost 2 feet of snow before Thanksgiving 
giving many the hope of a hardy winter sports season. But 
the up swing in temperatures brought a mild month of 
December.  
 
The snowmobile season never began until Christmas 
week and was short lived until the first couple of weeks 
of March. The lack of thick ice on the lake limited some 
of the seasonal activities as well.  
 
The weather for our 2022 season on the lake was like 
many have said……” a good old fashion summer”. We 
had sunshine and warm temperatures and people took 
advantage of it all. The activity on the water was evidence 
of that for sure. The camps were active and people were 
out and about on the water in numbers.  
 
We held our Annual Meeting on June 18, 2022 at the 
Town Hall. Immediately following the meeting we held 
our first Chicken BBQ outside. Unfortunately, we did not 
have a good result in the amount of sales. The weather 
did not help at all, with a cold and gray day. However, we 
did donate many dinners to the Forestport Softball    
Tournament that was underway that weekend. Lessons 
were learned and we will continue to search for new    
activities to be held throughout the year. 
 
The Boater Safety Course was again held in the Town 
Hall in person in June 2022. The class was full once 
again. As always, many thanks to Sheriff Rob Maciol for 
providing that service and thanks to Deputy Rob Snyder 
for his instruction.   
 
A successful boat parade was held in 2021 and scheduled 
for July 30, 2022. A call for volunteers to form the    
committee to organize the parade was made at the annual 
meeting. Unfortunately, we had no volunteers interested 
in putting this together so there was no event. We will 
bring this up again at this year’s meeting and canvass for 
involvement. 
 

In August 2022, the X-Squad Ski Team performed their 
annual Ski Show on the lake. There was a Learn-to-Ski 
Clinic held the week before the show that was attended 
by 15 local aspiring skiers. The local skiers showed off 
their skills in their own show prior to the main show by 
the X-Squad Ski Team. The spectators on Dustin Road, 
on the shore and in every boat on the water enjoyed the 
show along with all of the skiers.  
 
The Poker Paddle was held the Saturday following Labor 
Day and again, exceeded the number of paddlers from the 
prior year. It was the most attended since we began the 
event.  
 
As in the past, the Poker Paddle is a fund raiser for our 
local First Responders. In the past years, following the 
event, a donation was made to the Forestport and Remsen 
Volunteer Fire Departments of $250 to each and the 
STAR Ambulance Co. We donated $250.00 to each of 
these fine first responder agencies again in 2022. We 
thank them for the service and dedication to our         
community.  
 
The 2023 Season: 
The Board of Directors held its annual meeting on April 
23, 2023 to review the annual Treasurer’s report on funds 
and membership, and created a schedule of events for 
2022.  
 
The Annual Meeting of the Association will be held on 
June 10, 2023 in the Forestport Town Hall on NY Rt 28, 
Forestport. There will be coffee and donuts starting at 
9:00 am with the business meeting starting at 9:30 am. 
 
The Boater Safety Course is scheduled for June 24th in 
the Town Hall. You can register on line or call into the 
Sheriff’s Office. Read on for more details. 
 
The Board has set the date for the Boat Parade as July 
29th. It was lots of fun in 2021 and we hope to repeat the 
number of boats in the parade. It made for great viewing.  
 
A cardboard boat race will be held at the Island on      
August 5th. Read on for the details of this fun new event. 
 
The Kayuta Lake Ski Show performed by the X Squad 
Exhibition team is scheduled for August 19th opposite the 
Island. It can be viewed from the Dustin Rd. Bridge or the 
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shoreline along the Ferncliff Rd. However, the best front 
row seats are found on a boat in the water. There will be a 
learn-to-ski clinic the week leading up to the show. Read 
on for the details and contact information. 
 
The Poker Paddle will be held on September 9th. It has 
grown year after year and everyone enjoys a late summer 
day on the lake. If you don’t wish to paddle around for 
hours, it is a unique sight to behold. There are kayaks 
everywhere. If you are out on the water in a motor boat, 
please pay extra attention to the much smaller and lower 
profile kayaks. Please keep your speed down and reduce 
the size of the wake that you are displacing whenever you 
are in close proximity of the kayaks. As always, proceeds 
will be donated to our local first responder agencies.  
 
In the past several years a group of community minded 
people have organized a Christmas Light Parade on River 
St. Forestport. It will be held on December 10, 2023 and 
all are welcome to participate either by entering a float or 
just walking. But everything and everyone must have 
lights! It's a fun event to participate in on a float or as a 
spectator. This year the KLIA will enter a float. All are 
welcome to get involved and come up with ideas for a 
theme, or volunteer to create/decorate the float and or join 
us on the float or walking with the float. Remember, we 
will all be lit up!  
 
There is interest in holding a winter event on the lake. We 
have identified President’s weekend 2024 as the target 
date. There are a few ideas being discussed and we     
welcome ideas and further discussion at the annual    
meeting. The weather and ice thickness will be major  
factors in any decision.  
 
Responsible Boating: 
This is an annual message to all who operate boats on the 
river and the lake. Know the rules of the water and follow 
them. Maintain 5 mph, no wake, when traveling under 
the bridges and within 100 ft of shore. YES…..that 
means even between the red and green channel markers 
at the tip of the island and up the river!!!!!  
 
Jet skis are governed by the same rules and laws. Keep to 
the right under the bridges and follow the 5 mph speed 
limit. Speeding under the bridges is not just against the 
law, it’s dangerous. Courtesy and common sense go a 
long way on the lake. 
 
Kayakers, canoeists and others using smaller non-        
motorized watercraft should use caution when paddling in 
the middle of busy traffic areas during active boating 
times. Stay closer to the shoreline and always wear 
brightly colored clothing or vests. And exercise extreme 
caution when out on the water in low light conditions, 
especially dusk or after dark.  
 
Please be safe and courteous!!!!! 
 
 
 

Corporate Members: 
The cost of this Newsletter is borne by our Corporate 
Members through their donations to place their ads in 
these pages. They are not just advertisers. They are fellow 
members and share their love and support for our lake 
and community. We should keep this in mind throughout 
the year and support them whenever we can. We have a 
mix of long standing businesses that have years of       
operation in our community as well as brand new       
businesses and owners. Please do your best to frequent all 
of our businesses and try out the newbies!!!!  
 
Stay local…….shop local…….buy local…….eat          
local…….and be patient and considerate.  
 
Members and Volunteers: 
Every association, club, lodge or group needs members in 
order to exist. And from those members, volunteers that 
step up and get involved at another level in order to get 
things done within the organization.  
 
We continue to decline in the number of members in the 
KLIA. Some of this can be attributed to the economic 
impact of these years. Some of the decline can be a result 
of the turnover of many camps and homes on the lake to 
new owners or to the next generation in the same family. 
There are new people on the lake who are not familiar 
with the KLIA. We continue to publish this newsletter 
and mail out to the active members. And we also leave a 
free supply at a couple of local diners and restaurants in 
the hope of spreading the news of the lake activities to 
those who are not members.  
 
We maintain a website that posts all of our events as well 
as this newsletter. The website is now capable of         
accepting dues payments, donations and registration for 
the Poker Paddle.  
 
We also maintain a Facebook page that also posts all of 
our events and provides a means of communication     
between people within the lake community as well as lost 
and found items or other notifications.  
 
We need members and people to get involved. Not only 
to take part in the lake activities but to maintain the    
mission statement of the KLIA. It’s not just about social 
interaction, friendship and recreation. It’s also about    
preserving this natural resource. It’s about water and land 
management. It’s about the environment and this commu-
nity.  
 
Go to the website and click JOIN and PAY !!!!!!!! 
 
JOIN TODAY……GET INVOLVED…….MEET 
YOUR NEIGHBORS……ENJOY THE LAKE!!!!! 
 
Thank You! 
 
     Al Candido 
     President 
 



TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
The beginning balance as of January 2022 was $9,301.73. 
Our year end audited balance for 2022 was $8,675.16. 
The audit of the Adirondack Bank account, PayPal           
transactions, deposits, expenses, and the account register 
was conducted in January 2023 to verify these balances. 
 
Total expenses for 2022 were $10,725.82 with the largest 
expenditures being for the Poker Paddle ($4655.65), the 
chicken barbecue ($2307.13), our newsletter ($573.90), 
the support of the Mohawk Valley Waterski Club 
($1500), and our donations to the Forestport Fire Dept, 
Remsen Fire Dept, and STAR Ambulance Company 
($250 each). 
 
Total revenue of $10,099.25 came primarily from the 
Poker Paddle ($4,815), and memberships ($1,155 less 
PayPal fees). We had 79 paid members in 2022 primarily 
made up of our family memberships rather than business 
members. We received additional donations with our 
membership fees in the amount of $720: $280 for fish 
stocking, $190 for waterski show, and $250 for general 
use. 
 
Please note that the KLIA board has voted to raise family 
membership to $20 for the 2023 season due to the       
increased costs that we are all experiencing. Those who 
have already submitted their 2023 memberships of $15 
will be honored as paid in full.  
 
     Carrie Kifner 
     Treasurer 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 
There is one vacancy on the board this year so if  anyone 
is interested in serving on the KLIA board, please contact 
any of the current board members or the nominating  
committee—Frank Marfone (Chairman),  Bill Miller,   
Justin Wilcox, and Debbie Belmont. Those wishing to 
join the board can also be nominated from the floor     
during the annual meeting on June 10th and elections will 
then proceed. Many thanks to John Rosky for his contri-
butions and  service to KLIA over the past few years. 
 
The Nominating Committee of the KLIA unanimously 
recommends the following as officers for 2023: 
 President—Al Candido 
 Vice-president—Bill Miller 
 Treasurer—Carrie Kifner 
 Secretary—Cameron Teachout 
And as board members: 
 Aaron LaBella 
 Sarah Teachout 
 Mark Murphy 
 Bill Smith 
 Karin Brinkerhoff  
 
Thank you!          Frank Marfone, Chairman 

KLIA CONTACTS 
 
President: Al Candido:  315-534-9563 
Vice president: Bill Miller:  315-922-4600 
        wmm315@aol.com 
Secretary:  Cameron Teachout 315-868-4200  
Treasurer: : Carrie Kifner  315-831-1007 
Board member: Aaron LaBella 
       aaronlabella@hotmail.com 
  Sarah Teachout  607-759-8386 
  Mark Murphy  315-939-9648 
  Bill Smith  315-794-5858 
  Karin Brinkerhoff 315-794-6734  
 
Contact information for board members and officers that 
are elected at the Spring meeting (if any) will be available 
on the KLIA webpage. If you have any suggestions,  
questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact 
any of us! 
 
FUN THINGS ON KAYUTA LAKE 
Each year, the KLIA tries to bring the people of Kayuta 
Lake together.  Member volunteers try to accomplish this 
through a variety of fun family oriented events that allow 
you to get to know your lake neighbors and  to help you 
have a summer that you and your family will remember 
for years to come. This year’s festivities will include 
some of our traditional events which everyone enjoys but 
will exclude some past favorites due to changing          
conditions on the lake as well as some residual COVID 
safety concerns. 
 
1. 2023 Boat Parade:  
We were saddened to not be able to hold the boat parade 
in 2022, but we have had a couple of volunteers step up to 
chair the 2023 boat parade and we are excited to hold this 
event again! The 2023 Boat Parade will be held on July 
29, 2023. Decorate your boat/jet ski/kayak or whatever 
vessel you choose! Participating vessels will once again 
meet in Trestle Bay near the sandbar and the Grand    
Marshall will lead the parade around the lake. We had 
such a great turn out for the 2021 parade, and we hope to 
see it grow! The ideas, themes and décor were amazing – 
from the epic Titanic (complete with an “iceberg”) and 
The Rubber Ducky to Jail House and The Loon Pontoon. 
We can’t wait to see what ideas you will have this year! 
We will once again be voting for our favorite decorated 
vessel and prizes for fan favorites! More details to come – 
so make sure to keep an eye on the KLIA Facebook page!  
 
2. Water Ski School on Kayuta Lake:  
There will be a learn to ski clinic August 14th through the 
18th at the Corrigan Lakefront. Anyone interested in       
attending can call 518-864-5565 or email cmvski@aol.com for 
more information on ski school and how to enroll!   
 
3. Water Ski Show:  
We will continue this very popular tradition during 2023 
season with the annual Camp Mohawk Valley Exhibition 
Squad Water Ski Show! The X-Squad show is set for  



Saturday August 19th (rain date in August 20th) at 2pm 
with the Ski School show beginning at 1:00pm. This is 
the a widely attended event sponsored by KLIA so if 
you’ve never seen the show, you will not be disappointed. 
The show will take place at the same spot as usual on the 
north side of Dustin Bridge in front of the Corrigan home. 
The show space will be buoyed off and spectators are   
expected to anchor on the outside of the buoys for the 
safety of the skiers. The X-Squad is looking forward to 
yet another fantastic year showing off their skills on 
Kayuta Lake and entertaining residents and visitors.  
 
4. Cardboard Regatta (Sink or swim) 
We are super excited to announce this new one-of-a-kind 
spectacle of epic cardboard creations! Boaters of all ages 
will design and build a human-powered boat made from 
only cardboard and duct tape! The design is completely 
up to you! Let your imagination take over: make your 
boat look like a racecar, a space ship, or even a dragon! 
Costumes are welcome too! Then, bring your boats to the 
island for the 1st Annual Cardboard Regatta on Saturday 
August 5, 2023. ALL AGES ARE WELCOME!  
 
Check in will start at 10:00am and racing will begin at 
11:00am. Racers will paddle their boats to the buoys and 
back. The distance of the buoy will be based on age      
category. Younger children will go a shorter distance, and 
adults will go a further distance. Quickest boaters to cross 
the finish line win! Awards for first, second and third in 
each age group – all children under the age of 14 will get 
a participation ribbon!    
 
RULES: 
*Singles only - no teams 
*Boats can ONLY be propelled by oars or canoe/kayak 
paddles or your hands 
*Boats must have sides. No surfboard style boats allowed 
*The ENTIRE boat must be built from cardboard and 
duct tape 
*Wood, metal, Styrofoam, paint, rubber inflation devices 
or other materials that would provide buoyancy, and/or 
other materials that would aid floatation or make the hull 
rigid are prohibited! This applies to the keel, transom, 
ribs, hull, etc.  
*Racing will begin in the water with racer in the boat – 
One or two people may steady the boat – no pushing is 
allowed 
*Every racer MUST wear an approved Personal Floata-
tion Device (PFD). 
*Sunken or discarded boats must be taken back with the 
racer or other responsible party – PLEASE DO NOT 
LEAVE YOUR CARDBOARD ON THE ISLAND!  
*Most importantly, HAVE FUN!  
 
We are really excited for this new event and hope to see 
everyone cheer on the courageous boaters as they race 
through the waters of Kayuta Lake! You can also vote for 
your favorite boat! We saw some amazing designs for the 
boat parade in 2021; let’s see if we can go bigger with the 
Cardboard Regatta! If you have any questions, you can 
email Karin at KLYNG@aol.com.  

5. Kayuta Lake Poker Paddle 
 
The Kayuta Lake Poker Paddle continues to be a         
tremendously successful and fun event on the lake, and 
this past year was no exception.  With 182 registered  
paddlers, it was our largest in attendance yet, and we  
continue to see the event grow in popularity and size each 
year.  Our 6th annual poker paddle was a perfect         
September day with exceptional weather, and with 8 stops 
(including a floating one) it was great to see our lake full 
of so many kayaks, canoes, and other homemade vessels. 
 
The winners of last year’s event: 
1st place – Kandis Griffin 
2nd place – Emerson LaBella (who donated his prize to 
the next in line) 
3rd place – Tom Fiore 
4th place – Dean Johnson (tie for 3rd) 
5th place – Laura Neff (tie for 3rd) 
 
With the proceeds from the event, the association donated 
$250 to the Remsen Fire Department, Forestport Fire   
Department, and STAR Ambulance each. 
 
The poker paddle would not be successful without all the 
volunteers who go above and beyond each year to host 
and decorate their stops, and the association extends a 
warm Thank you! to everyone for their gracious efforts.  
The 2022 winner for “best stop” goes to Jeff and Donna 
Cannarelli. 
 
We would also like to thank Aqua Valley Springs for  
donating the water, as well as all the sponsors: 
   
  Bonnie's Country Store 
  Wigwam Tavern 
  Benn Realty 
  Lisa J Hammond - State Farm Insurance 
  Harbor Point Auto Center 
  Henry Construction 
  Rome Signs 
  John's Floor Covering 
  Aqua Valley Springs 
 
Congratulations to the winners and everyone who         
participated, and we look forward to our 7th Annual  
Kayuta Lake Poker Paddle, which will be held on        
Saturday September 9th, 2023. 
 
Your Poker Paddle Committee, 
Cameron Teachout 
Sarah Teachout 
Aaron LaBella 
Amy Nelson 
 
NYS DEC – Required Permits 
As an annual reminder, DEC permits are required for any 
work that causes a disturbance to the bed or the bank of 
our waterways. A permit is also required for any          
excavation or fill that is below the mean high water level, 



such as rip rap or  dredging. (Article 15). Permits are also 
required for any work within a wetland or within 100’. 
(Article 24). Permits may also be required by other   
agencies, such as NYS Canals or the US Army Corps of 
Engineers. Even if you don’t think you require a permit 
from DEC or other agencies – check check check.  
 
Written determinations can be provided by sending a 
written request along with the location (tax parcel      
number), written description of project and photos of the    
project area. If DEC concurs that no permit is required, 
they will respond in writing and you will have a           
permanent record if the project is ever questioned down 
the road. Oneida and Herkimer County projects are gener-
ally    handled in the Utica Office. 
 
NYS DEC Room 1404 
Utica State Office Building 
207 Genesee St. 
Utica, NY 13501 
(315) 793-2554  
 
Permit applications are available online at 
www.dec.ny.gov and at many Town Offices or by calling 
the Utica DEC office. You may check basic maps by   
using the “Enviromapper” link on the DEC webpage. 
 
 
FISH UPDATE 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
We have had a very mild spring this year, ice cleared off the 
lake early. Boats were running the lake in April. The lake was 
stocked last October with tiger muskies. They are stocked at 6 
inches in size.  Please remember these fish cannot reproduce so 
please consider taking measurements length, girth (length 
around belly), and a picture and you can release the fish and 
have a replica mount made for your wall. This can be done for 
any fish. Tiger muskies help maintain a healthy ecosystem in 
our lake and help minimize our pickerel numbers. Small mouth 
bass populations continue to do well, largemouth bass have 
been successfully breeding for many years now. Please do not 
target bass before the season open as this is when they are   
reproducing. As new batches of bass are locally spawned each 
year our lake’s bass population genetics improve, adapting to 
our lake’s unique conditions. They are growing and getting 
larger every year. Remember if you want to keep catching   
photo worthy fish, please release the large fish you catch to let 
them to continue to grow and spawn. Please keep the 1 to 2lb 
fish if you want to have a meal. Don’t forget about trying to 
fish for panfish which are doing extremely well in Kayuta.   
Sunfish, bullhead, and perch are great starter fish for kids. Fast 
catching times really helps keep the early fisher people’s     
attention.   
 
There continues to be some Northern pike caught out 
of Kayuta. I have caught a few of these fish but there are not a 
lot of them, though they are in the lake. If you catch a fish that 
looks like a pickerel but has stripes in its tail and is spotted 
body pattern it is a pike - please let these go. Bass and pike 
have thriving populations throughout the Adirondacks. Pike 
focus on cannibalism when they reach larger size which means 
they feed mostly on our pickerel in our lake. I want you to 

know the Kayuta Lake Association has not stocked these fish 
and to remind everyone not to self-stock any species of fish. 
Stocking without proper permits is illegal and it risks           
introducing diseases and various invasive species into the lake 
like zebra mussels.  
 
Delta Lake and Hinckley Lake are both listed as having zebra 
mussels now. Please be careful to clean out live wells and boats 
if you are lake hopping between any other lakes. Letting your 
boat completely dry before changing lakes is the best way to 
prevent these organisms from spreading. If you cannot let it 
dry, please wash your boat and if you have a live well pour 
boiling water or Clorox water through it. Remember to remove 
all seaweed from your trailers before leaving any lake. If you 
use braided fishing line please make sure it has completely 
dried before using on any other lake. Otherwise, you can also 
spread invasive species from lake to lake, mono fishing line 
does not have this problem.  
 
Hoping we all can have a great summer enjoying the lake. 
Please be extra careful of fishermen and kayakers on busy lake 
days; their boats are usually going a slow pace. Please practice 
catch and release with any large fish!!!!! I am always happy to 
look at pictures of fish you have caught. 
  
Have a great safe summer.   Ira Smith  
 
BOATER SAFETY COURSE 
 
The Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation 
provides the public with a safe and enjoyable               
environment for recreational boating. Their goal is to  
assist the boater in developing safe boating habits and 
maintaining a strong law enforcement presence on our 
waters. Everyone can be a safer boater by following three 
simple suggestions: 
· Take a boating safety course 
· Wear your life jacket 
· Don't drink alcohol while boating 
 
Under a new law, known as Brianna's Law, all motor boat 
operators: 
· Born on or after Jan. 1, 1993 will need a boating  

safety certificate beginning in 2020. 
· Born on or after Jan. 1, 1988 will need a boating  

safety certificate beginning in 2022. 
· Born on or after Jan. 1, 1983 will need a boating  

safety certificate beginning in 2023. 
· Born on or after Jan. 1, 1978 will need a boating  

safety certificate beginning in 2024. 
· All motor boat operators regardless of age will need a 

boating safety certificate beginning in 2025. 
 
Approved courses include those offered by NYS Parks, 
the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary or the U.S. Power    
Squadrons. Individuals less than 10 years of age may not 
take this course of instruction. Certain allowances to this 
law have been made for visitors to New York, persons 
renting a boat and persons purchasing a new boat for the 
first time. Courses may be completed and certificates  
obtained through the Office of Parks, Recreation and  
Historic Preservation, U.S. Power Squadron, or the U.S. 



Coast Guard Auxiliary. A list of approved courses is 
available on the State Parks website http://nysparks.com/
recreation/boating/education.aspx. The state has also   
approved additional online courses this year that are    
offered through boaterexam.com, boat-ed.com, boatus.org 
and americasboatingcourse.com. Regardless of age, all 
personal watercraft (PWC) operators still need a Boating 
Safety Certificate. 
 
State Parks encourages everyone, regardless of age, to 
consider taking a boater education class to sharpen their 
nautical knowledge. Please be mindful of the rules and 
regulations and considerate of property owners by abiding 
by no-wake areas. As always, remain vigilant and take 
extra care while passing through confined and congested 
areas. 
  
For New Yorkers who have earned a Boating Safety    
Certificate, keeping track of it is even easier thanks to 
New York’s new Adventure License. New Yorkers who 
have taken an approved safe boating course and received 
a Boating Safety Certificate, with just a few easy steps, 
can have the certification reflected as an anchor icon on 
their NYS Driver License, Non-Driver ID or Learner  
Permit. The personalized Adventure License eliminates 
the need to carry a separate certificate. For more  infor-
mation on the other benefits of getting an Adventure Li-
cense, visit licensecenter.ny.gov. 
 
The KLIA sponsored Boater Safety Course will be held 
on June 24th at the Forestport Town Hall. This is an eight 
hour class that was presented by the Oneida County  
Sheriff’s Office. To sign up for this or other classes, you 
may call Robert Snyder at 315-765-2222 or go to 
www.nysparks.state.ny.us/recreation/boating/safety-
courses.aspx to register for any class and for information 
on other courses being offered.   
 
ISLAND ETIQUETTE 
 
The KLIA is asking anyone that utilizes the lake, as well 
as the island and sandbars, to enjoy it as much as you can 
but would also like to remind everyone of the following: 
· Carry-in / Carry out, no garbage or debris should be 

left on the island or sandbars. Do not use your lake as 
a garbage can. 

· Please be courteous to others- this is state property 
and all are welcome. 

· The islands are utilized by all ages, please be aware 
of the language you use including any profanity. 

·If your favorite beverage comes in a glass container, 
please make sure it leaves in one piece with you. We all 
are bare foot in the sand and no one wants to step broken 
glass. Please leave the island and lake the way you found 
it, but better – if you see trash, pick it up. We all love the 
lake—lets show everyone just how much! 
 
NYS CANALS 
 
Anyone looking for information regarding the permitting 

procedures or applications can access their website at 
www.canals.ny.gov. Search under tab “Doing Business” 
then “Real Property”.  
 
Hard copies of the permit applications and instructions 
are available for those who do not have Internet access. 
These documents along with a hard copy set of maps of 
Kayuta Lake and the Black River are located in the     
Assessor’s Office at the Town of Forestport Town Hall, 
Woodhull Rd., Forestport.  
 
The NYS Canals’ contact person for Kayuta Lake is: 
Kevin Lamphere – Permit Engineer 
NYS Canal Corporation 
(315) 733-9530 
Kevin.lamphere@canals.ny.gov  
There is a lot of other information also available on this 
website. Did you know that the Canal Corp has rules and 
guidelines for the design and construction of docks? Of 
course they do...   The KLIA does not make or enforce 
these rules but we try to make everyone out there aware 
of the requirements and regulations that govern our 
unique lake. Better to know and plan before you build to 
avoid any unintended surprises. The guidelines can be 
found at http://www.canals.ny.gov/business/realproperty. 
 
KLIA MERCHANDISE 
 
We’ve moved into the 21st century and have done away 
with keeping an inventory of merchandise and hauling it 
to events. This process was very onerous, provided      
limited availability, was hard to track and difficult to 
store. All KLIA supporters are now welcome to          
conveniently shop our online store from the comfort of 
your recliners now located at www.kayutalake.org. There 
is a much  bigger selection of items, variety of designs 
and colors  available than we could ever stock. We hope 
you enjoy this benefit and proudly display your KLIA 
items. 
 
KLIA Dot Com 
 
The newsletter is still very popular but we are only able 
to print it once each year. Please make use of the other 
methods that KLIA communicates with its membership 
all year round. The Facebook page is always gaining in 
popularity as it can reach many people very quickly. No 
worries about hacking here…   just communication and 
information regarding Kayuta Lake. Any possible trolls 
will be promptly removed from the group. 
 
Our internet page (www.kayutalake.org) continues its 
popularity. Members can pay dues online, purchase 
items as available via the online store, and deliver send 
secure messages to KLIA board members.  
 
As always, if you have any suggestions, questions, or 
comments please don’t hesitate to contact me at 
wmm315@aol.com or 315-831-2205. Facebook      
messages will work too.  
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· Memorial Day: Monday May 29. Please take the 
time to remember all those that have served and      
sacrificed for our country and freedom. 

· Cardboard Boat Regata: August 5th at 11:00am.   Start-
ing line will be at the islands 

· Ski Clinic: August 14th through 18th at the Corrigan  wa-
terfront  

· Ski Show: Saturday, August 19th starting at 1:00pm (rain 
date Sunday, August 20th). 

· Labor Day: Monday, September 4. 
· Kayuta Poker Paddle: Saturday September 9th (rain 

or shine). Details will be available on the KLIA  
website and Facebook page. Location—the whole 
lake! 

Kayuta Lake Dates to Remember 
Summer 2023 
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· Fourth of July: Enjoy that celebration and be     
careful!  

· Boat Parade: Scheduled for July 29. Line up will be 
in Trestle Bay. Stay tuned for more details... 

 

· Annual Spring Meeting: Saturday, June 10, 9:30am 
at the Forestport Town Hall - Come at 9:00am and 
have a cup of coffee or juice and a     danish. 

· Boater Safety Course: Saturday June 24th, at the        
Forestport Town Hall starting at 9:00am. 





  
 
 


